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NOT YET

The bill to eliminate State annuities from counting as income is expected to be reintroduced to the House of Representatives either in August or September. A letter to be sent for support this bill will be sent when it happens. When you receive it please act on it ASAP.

BVA MATERIAL

If anyone wants to purchase BVA baseball hats, pins, patches etc. please call BVA National at (800) 669-7079 and ask the receptionist to transfer you to 

the individual who is handling these type of orders.

Toll Free Hotline for Air Travelers with Disabilities

The Toll Free Hotline for disabled air travelers has been in operation

 since August 2002 and is available for callers from 7 a.m. to 11 p.m.

 Eastern Time, seven days a week.  It is currently not being fully

 utilized.  The Hotline serves two main purposes: (1) education and (2)

 assistance in resolving disability-related air travel problems.

 *       Many disabled air travelers are not aware of their rights and the

 Hotline, in part, exists as an educational service to inform air

  travelers with disabilities about their rights under the Air Carrier

 Access Act and the Department's implementing regulations 14 CFR Part 382 (Part 382). Hotline operators are well versed in the ACAA and Part 382

 and can provide callers with on the spot general information about the

 rights of air travelers with disabilities.  The Hotline operators also

  respond to requests for printed consumer information about air travel

 rights of the disabled.

  **       The Hotline can also assist air travelers with disabilities in

 resolving real time or upcoming issues with air carriers.  The purpose of

  "real-time" assistance is to facilitate airline compliance with DOT's

  rules by suggesting to the passenger and the airline involved alternative

  customer-service solutions to the problem. The airline remains

 responsible for deciding what action will be taken to resolve the issue

  in accordance with the ACAA and Part 382.  Generally, if a caller has a

  real time problem or an upcoming issue with an air carrier, a Hotline

  Duty Officer will contact that air carrier and attempt to resolve the

  issue. For example, there have been a number of incidents in which

  Hotline Duty Officers have contacted air carriers and convinced them to

  accept service animals and electric wheelchairs on board flights, to stow

  folding wheelchairs in the cabin, and to provide requested wheelchair

  assistance.

  Air travelers who want information about the rights of persons with

  disabilities in air travel or who experience disability-related air

  travel service problems may call the Hotline to obtain assistance at:

                             1-800-778-4838 (voice) or 1-800-455-9880 (TTY).

Air travelers who want DOT to investigate a complaint about a

  disability-related issue still must submit their complaint in writing via

  e-mail at airconsumer@ost.dot.gov

or postal mail to: Aviation Consumer Protection Division, U.S. Department of Transportation, 400 7th Street, S.W.,Washington, D.C. 20590

"We either make ourselves miserable or we make ourselves strong.

 The amount of work is the same." - Carlos Casteneda

BUFFALO CHAPTER ELECTIONS

On January 23 the following blinded veterans were reelected. 

President Richard P. Buscemi, Vice President Gene Simes,

Secretary Charles Severino, Treasurer, William Wilson,

Sergeant of arms, Dean Weaver, Chaplain, Johnny Coats
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MILITARY RECORDS INFORMATION

The National Personnel Records Center is working to make it easier for veterans with computers and Internet access to obtain copies of documents from their military files.

Military veterans and the next of kin of deceased former military members may now use a new online military personnel records system to request documents. Other individuals with a need for documents must still complete the Standard Form 180 which can be downloaded from the online web site.

The new web-based application was designed to provide better service on these requests by eliminating the records center's mailroom processing time. Also, because the requester will be asked to supply all information essential for NPRC to process the request, delays that normally occur when NPRC has to ask veterans for additional information will be minimized. Veterans and next of kin may access this application at < http://vetrecs.archives.gov>.

Please note there is no requirement to type "www" in front of the web address.

NEW LIFE AND ASSOCIATED LIFE MEMBERS

Rocco John Altieri, George H. Begckman, Norman Blumstein, 

John Bonsignore, Robert J. Cardome, Michael R. Carrano, 

George Clinton, William F. Conlon, James Corcoran, Lawrence F. Donahoe,

John Gordon, George Gray, Harvey Hurwitz, William Irwin, 

Robert E. James, Delbert Lawrence, Philip Levine, Billie McInnis,

Michael C. Mikelinich, Robert A. Mileham, Harold P. Miller, 

John Morrall Jr., Paul Paddio, Harry B. Redner, Alfred Rice, 

Ike Salame, Nelson F. Sheehan, Clifford J. Simpson, Francis W. Smith,

Edna F. Stappenberg, Charles Turini, James Washington, 

Richard Washington and Odell Young.

(Editor’s note: More names will be added in future issues)

NEW YORK STATE VETERANS HOMES

There are 4 State Veterans Homes and are located in St. Albans, Batavia, Montrose and Oxford. Admissions are limited to veterans, their spouses and parents. The residents enjoy the camaraderie of other veterans who have shared common experiences.

The VA provides a per diem payment of $56.24 for qualified veterans. The per diem offsets the veteran’s daily rate of care. Many residents who qualify for the Aid & Attendance portion of their VA pension receive up to $540 a month paid directly to them for their personal use.

To be eligible for admission to the Home, certain criteria must be met:

1. The applicant must have entered active duty from the State of New York or be a New York State resident for 1 year prior to admission.

2. The veteran must have had an honorable discharge from the armed services.

For more information go to their web site at: www.nysvets.org 

Or call the Montrose facility at 1-800-681-1415.

FACTS ABOUT THE DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS: Part 1

(the following article was dated March, 2002)

The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) was established on March 15, 1989. It succeeded the Veterans Administration and has responsibility for providing federal benefits to veterans and their dependents. Headed by the Secretary of Veterans Affairs, VA is the second largest of the 14 Cabinet departments and operates nationwide programs of health care, financial assistance and national cemeteries. 

Of the 25.3 million veterans currently alive, more than three of every four served during a war or an official period of hostility. About a quarter of the nation's population, approximately 70 million people, are potentially eligible for VA benefits and services because they are veterans, family members or survivors of veterans.

The responsibility to care for veterans, spouses, survivors and dependents can last a long time. The last dependent of a Revolutionary War veteran died in 1911. The War of 1812's last dependent died in 1946, and the Mexican War's in 1962. About 547 children and widows of Spanish-American War veterans still receive VA compensation or pensions. There are seven children and one widow of Civil War veterans still drawing VA benefits.

VA's fiscal year 2002 estimated spending is $50.6 billion -- $21.7 billion for health care, $26.9 billion for benefits, and $2 billion for departmental administration. Fifty-three percent of spending will go for direct payments such as compensation, pension and education benefits; 43 percent for medical care; less than 1 percent for construction of hospitals, national cemeteries and other programs; and 3 percent for general operating expenses.  

Compensation and Pension

About 2.7 million veterans receive disability compensation or pension from VA. Also receiving VA benefits are 578,827 surviving spouses, children and parents of deceased veterans. Among them are 136,381 survivors of Vietnam era veterans and 286,048 survivors of World War II veterans. In fiscal year 2002, VA planned to spend $25 billion yearly in disability compensation, death compensation and pension to 3.2 million people.

Education and Training

Since 1944, when the first GI Bill began, more than 20.9 million veterans, service members and family members have received $75 billion in GI Bill benefits for education and training. 

The number of GI Bill recipients includes 7.8 million veterans from World War II, 2.4 million from the Korean War and 8.2 million post-Korean and Vietnam era veterans and active duty service personnel. VA also has assisted in the education of more than 750,000 dependents of veterans whose deaths or total disabilities were service-connected. 

In 2001, VA helped pay for the education or training of 291,848 veterans and active-duty personnel, 82,283 reservists and National Guardsmen and 46,917 survivors.

Medical Care

Perhaps the most visible of all VA benefits and services is health care. From 54 hospitals in 1930, VA's health care system has grown to 163 hospitals, with at least one in each of the 48 contiguous states, Puerto Rico and the District of Columbia. VA operates more than 850 ambulatory care and community-based outpatient clinics, 137 nursing homes, 43 domiciliaries and 73 comprehensive home-care programs. VA health care facilities provide a broad spectrum of medical, surgical and rehabilitative care.

During the last five years, VA has put its health care facilities under 21 networks, which provide more medical services to more veterans and family members than at any time during VA’s long history.

VA has experienced unprecedented growth in the medical system workload over the past few years. The total number of patients treated increased by over 11 percent from 2000 to 2001 – more than twice the prior year’s rate of growth. 

More than 4.2 million people received care in VA health care facilities in 2001. VA is used annually by approximately 75 percent of all disabled and low-income veterans. In 2001, VA treated about 587,000 patients in VA hospitals and contract hospitals, 87,000 in nursing homes and 45,000 in domiciliaries. VA's outpatient clinics registered approximately 42.9 million visits.

To receive VA health care benefits most veterans must enroll. More than six million veterans are enrolled in the VA health care system as of October 2001. When they enroll, they are placed in priority groups or categories to help VA manage health care services within budgetary constraints and to provide quality care to those enrolled.

Some veterans are exempted from having to enroll, although all veterans are encouraged to enroll to help VA plan its health care needs and provide better preventive and primary services. Veterans who do not have to enroll include:  veterans with a service-connected disability of 50 percent or more, veterans who were discharged from the military within one year but have not yet been rated for a VA disability benefit and veterans seeking care for only a service-connected disability.  

Facts 2002

VA manages the largest medical education and health professions training program in the United States.  VA facilities are affiliated with 107 medical schools, 55 dental schools and more than 1,200 other schools across the country.  Each year, about 81,000 health professionals are trained in VA medical centers.  More than half of the physicians practicing in the United States have had part of their professional education in the VA health care system.  

VA's medical system also serves as a backup to the Defense Department during national emergencies and as a federal support organization during major disasters.  

(Editors note: Even it is a little dated, I hope you enjoy this article which I find very interesting)

GOD BLESS AMERICA
